## Llanfihangel y Pennant Community Council held at Y Ganolfan Abergynolwyn on Monday 14eg Mail 2018 after AGM

Present: Chair E Evans, Vice Chair Steve Lewis, H E Thompson, Gareth Evans, , Robert Jones, Wendy Whitby, Dylan Jarman, Eleri Puw, Gwynedd Councillor Beth Lawton and Clerk Eileen Jones.

Declaration of Interest: None

All were welcomed by Chair and a special welcome to the new Councillor Dylan Rhys Jarman whom sinedged the Declaration of acceptance of office.

April minutes were received and signed by chair Elwyn Evans

- 1. Play Area: All well. It was passed to pay Sean's Lawns for April/May. Thanks was received by Cllr S Lewis for the use of the play area for Duck Race.
- 2. Cemeteries:Costs re garding burials were discussed and passed that we charge the same as Gwynedd Council. No charge for under 18. If a person has to go to a home outside our boundary, costs will be discussed by consent of Llanfihangel y Pennant Council. 2. Thhe wall it was passed to ask Goronwy Jones and Kevin Jones for quotes. It was noted that the steps of Fedw need a spray of weed killer.. It was passed to pay Sean's Lawns.
- 3. Footpaths: The Clerk reported that Liz Haynes and Sion Wilkes were inspecting part of the Quarry road and then members of the Council will be asked for a site meeting.
- 4. Gwynedd Councillor Beth Lawton: She had received complaints re recycling rubbish. She had been to the AGM of Tywyn Hospital Appeal Fund.
- 5. Kiosks: nil
- 6. Data Protection: This was discussed and it was very difficult to follow the system. It was passed to have a meeting when the Chair had attended the Conference on the 16/5/18, hoping for more guidance.
- 7. Snowdonia National Park: Trees were planted in the play area of Talyllyn Railway by a member of the Park.
- 8. Abergynolwyn Carnival: We have been invited to run the Tombola on Tuesday 31/7/18. It was passed to do so for the benefit of the Ganolfan.
- 9. Dog Bin: Gwynedd Council replied to our request for a bin at Tyn y Cornel Hotel. It was the responsibility of the Hotel to provide one.
- 10. Marisa Ohara: It was Marisa's wish to purchase a bench silhouette in memory of her Uncle who died during the war. This was discussed and passed to receive the offer, but she must take responsibility for it.
- 11. Thanks: a letter of thanks was received by the R,A,B.I.
- 12. Gwynedd Council: It was passed to pay the £2,000.00 for the toilets to be opened during the summer months.
- 13. Gwynedd Villages Prize it was passed to consider 2019. Focus Group at Tywyn those that wish to attend to do so. Free Wi Fi it was felt that we would not be in the running. Independent Review Panel not enough time had been allowed to organise.
- 14. Llanfihangel y Pennant Map: It was passed to purchase for £18.00.
- 15. Gwynedd Council: It was noted that a complaint had been received re stones on the left side of the road at Maespandy, Bronygader lights had had no attention, Kiosk had disappeared from the patch, Cross roads at Penmeini road side has been opened.
- 16. Sign at the top of the Pass on A487 has been sorted.
- 17. Our thanks to Gwynedd Council for clearing Staer Dywyll, also need to draw attention to the bridge support of the wooden bride over the river from Dol Idris to Talyllyn Lake.

18. Payments: Sean's Lawns cemetery/play area £252.00 934
Gwynedd Council toilets 2,000.00 935

## MARI JONES Birthplace

1. £10.00 received by Cllr Gareth Evans, our thanks.

Next Meeting: General Monday 14th May 2018 at 7 p.m.